 BARDSEY CUM RIGTON PARISH COUNCIL 
MINUTES OF THE MEETING HELD ON 17TH JULY 2014
POLICE AND  RESIDENTS FORUM 
Two residents of Grange Close attended to thank the Council for the recent grass cutting by GGS Groundcare and to ask what permanent arrangement would be made. The Chairman informed them of the present position (MA 1)
Three residents of Woodacre Crescent attended to discuss the repairs to the road. (MA 8) 
A Police Report was received. There had been 4 Burglaries Other (Bingley Bank and Woodacre Crescent, and 2 at the unoccupied Starwood Grange ); 1 case of criminal damage (Grange Close); and 1 Theft non-specific (Castle Fields).   
DECLARATION OF PECUNIARY AND OTHER INTERESTS. None. 
PRESENT Cllrs Stentiford, Frankland, Hoyland, Flockton, Bryant, Tatman and Sidle. 
APOLOGIES.  Cllrs Bosomworth and Norton. 
6610   MINUTES OF MEETING HELD ON JUNE 12TH  2014  These were approved. 
6611   MATTERS ARISING  
1. Grass Cutting on Grange Close .Until an agreement can be reached about permanent ownership of the land, the PC has asked GGS Groundcare to cut the whole of the grass regularly. The Clerk will arrange to visit the solicitors as soon as convenient. (Action JG)
2.Follow up to Governance Review. YLCA have replied to the further correspondence from BPC, once again stating that they cannot advise taking the matter further. The points raised in the second lot of correspondence make no difference. The Chairman thanked Cllrs Bryant and Sidle for the work done in this matter.   

3. Duck Pond Area. Cllr Hoyland had been correct that the path requiring attention was a bridleway and therefore the responsibility of LCC, not BPC. The following week an attempt was made by nearby  residents to organise a pond clearance, but the PC Chairman  informed those concerned that this was the wrong time of year for such work. He and Cllr Bryant met John Proctor on site and agreed that residents should be kept informed of the reasons for the pond being kept in its present state and not with ducks on it as some would prefer. Later, Cllr Bryant met a Pond expert, Martin Hammond, who reported that the pond is in a healthy condition and half the pond weed should be extracted each autumn. Grass near the edges should be kept long. Internal Drainage would be able to suggest a contractor who could clear the pond professionally each autumn. Residents are to be given a full explanation of the condition and recommendations for care of the pond and it was suggested that an explanatory advertising board could be purchasd.  (Action CB)  
4. Update on 106 Money for Bardsey. Cllr Procter has now replied stating that she thinks it would be inappropriate for herself or Cllr Robinson to suggest where the money from Mickey’s Field should go as both have an interest. It should be left to Cllr Castle. Most Bardsey Cllrs accept that they will be content for this money to go to Scarcroft. They would, however, like the money from Castle Fields and Keswick Vale sites to go to Bardsey Village Hall. 
5. Highways Update Cllr Hoyland reported the following:- 
· A58 Defective crossing light reported and repaired.

· A58 Church Lane bus stop area – 30mph sign obscured. Dealt with after meeting between Bev Kirk and forestry arranged for foliage and unsafe tree to be removed .She is also contacting Mr Mawson as some of his trees require urgent attention. 

· Bingley Ginnel – Foliage has been cut back by PROW and they hope to patch path surface before end of year. 

· Church Lana – Footpath edging cut back 

· Keswick Lane/Blacksmith’s Field – Extensive work has now been done by Leeds Voluntary Footpath Rangers carried out under the supervision of PROW and LCC Highways. The gate does not self close as arranged but this should be rectified imminently. Awaiting painting of road markings which is programmed and pursuing zigzags.
     It was agreed that the Council should officially thank PROW and the Leeds 
Voluntary Rangers  (Action JG) Gilly Wright, involved at the start , notified.  

· Duck  Pond – Work on Bridleway programmed for 16/17 July as yet not done as they have   been inundated with cutting back. Rosie Watts says it is imminent and hopes to do it next week. Important to stress that this is a bridleway and its maintenance is not therefore the responsibility of the PC. 

· Spear Fir – Highways asked to investigate condition of road leading from Wike Lane to Ford. They are arranging  a site  visit  for next week and plan to make the area safe. This has been taken up with Mike Teasdale in the absence of Steve Parry, but will be dealt with by the latter on his return.

· Woodacre Lane – Footpath clearing due to bank encroachment and grass cutting – narrowing and slippery.

· Hedges – Many are overlapping footpaths and for safety householders need to be aware how dangerous this could be and get them cut back. Although this can be pursued through LCC, it is felt that education through Bardsey News etc should be tried first and may achieve the objective.  
6. Meeting with Reps. of Bowling Club to discuss new Lease. Cllr Flockton had attended the Club  meeting. They would like a long lease and for the terms to be settled ASAP. The Clerk will also discuss this with the solicitors when she visits Hartlaws in connection with Grange Close. (Action JG)
7.Rent Agreements with BPC.  The Council is generally in favour of making a slight increase in all rents. 
8.Road Re-surfacing on Woodacre Crescent. The 3 representatives reported that they have now obtained a more reasonable quotation from the contractor who undertook the work 15 years ago. This is for £5,175 + VAT. One of them is confident he can collect half the amount from the residents concerned and trusts that the PC will pay the other half + VAT, which they can recover. The Council agreed in principle but will need to check on the legalities. (Action JG) 
9.Telephone Kiosk on Church Lane  The Clerk is to send a reminder. (Action JG)
10 Defibrillator. This has now been installed outside the Village Hall. 
11. Household Insurance Problems associated with Flooding. Cllr Norton had researched this matter and passed the information to Cllr Sidle. The Environment Agency advised contacting them if the classification did not seem appropriate for a particular property/area. 
12. Alternative Footpath Route via Bankfield. The Chairman said there is no alternative, Stephen Bucknell of the Steering Committee, who lives in the area, advised that the development includes a buffer zone identified in the UDP. However, the Chairman pointed out that Derek Hills , land owner, may have given permission. He also pointed out that it is possible to have a footpath crossing private gardens. 
13. Replacement Bench – Junction of Tithe Barn and Blackmoor Lanes. The Chairman has purchased a new bench to be delivered on Thursday 17th July. Cllrs offered to help the Chairman install it.  
14. Allotments. Cllr Hoyland has learnt from LCC that these are an “anomaly”. There are 3 allotments and come under City Development and monies paid – 50p p.a. (peppercorn rent) is collected by Property Services on behalf of housing. They were not aware of a waiting list. If allotments are not being used or kept in order they can issue a 14 day notice to the holder and then another 14 days warning if nothing happens. Council discussed the matter and agreed that they did not wish to take responsibility for the allotments but should ask LCC to visit the site and should also inform Leeds of anyone wishing to rent an allotment.(Action BH)                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                                               
15. Report on Second Parish Walk- 12th July. Cllr Tatman had led the walk which had been taken by 11 people and 1 dog. 
16. 11% contribution required towards allocation from Grantscape for Village Hall. The Chairman has accepted on behalf of BPC that the Council will make this contribution.  
6612   STANDING AGENDA ITEMS 
1 .Park Field – Fencing and Large Hawthorn Bush. Cllr Flockton had identified the problems. It was agreed to ask Mark Hullah to repair the fence and to obtain quotations from Andy Ward and JMA to reduce the height of the hawthorns. The 2 latter are also to quote for trimming the hawthorn hedge planted by the Council on the A58. (Action JG)
2. Playground.- Weekly Inspections by Cllrs. Cllr Frankland had noticed some movement on the large climbing frame at the top , which he thought should be reported. One of the fence posts immediately behind the litter bin is also weak and the fence could be pushed in. The Chairman will contact Mick Bryant and ask for the fence to be repaired. (Action ES)
3. Web Site Cllr Frankland asked whether Cllrs were in favour of paid advertising on the Bardsey website (currently it is free, but he has found that some other PCs make a charge). Cllrs were in favour of this and generally supported a charge of £25 p.a, with the possibility of an increased charge for people outside the area. People will be advised of this via the Newsletter. (Action LF)   
4. Neighbourhood Plan. A group of members of the SC are to meet Iain Mac Kay, Head of Forward Planning, on July 24th.  It is hoped to complete the NP before the next General Election. 
5. Sports Club. Cllr Bosomworth had attended the last meeting and noted a number of grey areas which should  be discussed. It was agreed that He, and Cllrs Bryant and Frankland should meet 3 representatives of BSC. (Action MB)    
6613    PLANNING  

1 .New Applications.:-
(a) 14/03335- Starwood Grange – Retro. App. for Fence above Wall to front and side boundary.  – No comment 
(b) 14/03883- Land off First Avenue – Substitution of house type to plot 3 – No Comment.  
                                                                                                                                              2.APPROVALS BY LCC:-
(a) 14/01296 –Land off Woodacre Green - Substitution to plots 7 & 11 to include garage.
(b) 14/02633 – 48 Blackmoor Lane – Exts.

(c) 14/ 02869 – Rigton Croft, Scarsdale Lane – Variation of condition of App. 13/00768 for amendments to floor plans to Plots 1,2, & 3.

(d) 14/02895 – Hillcrest, Margaret Avenue – Exts. 

4. WITHDRAWALS BY LCC:- –                                                                                                (a) 14/ 01138 – 2 Second Avenue – Det. House to Garden 
(b) 14/ 03014 – The Granary, Scarsdale Ridge – Ext. 

(c) 14/ 02983 – 9 Blackmoor Lane – Ext. 

6614   FINANCE 

1. Bills for payment:
(a) East Keswick Parish Council – Redress of Bank Error                £384.50
(b) J. Gallant – Salary & Expenses                                                   1,586.37
I E. Stentiford – Reimbursement – Purchase of New Bench               206.40

(d) BK Growers – Plants for Tubs                                                       121 .68

(e) GGS Groundcare – Maintenance                                                1,420.00

(f) Cllr Frankland – Expenses                                                                20.76

(g) AWM – Bin Emptying                                                                       81.10
(h) Bardsey Sports Club – Grant                                                       5,000.00

(i) Deepblue Digital – Web Hosting                                                      210.00

It was agreed to pay all the bills listed above. 

6615   CORRESPONDENCE AND NEW BUSINESS.

1.  Day of the Week  for Council Meetings .Cllr Bosomworth had once again raised the subject of BPC meetings being held on Thursday evenings when he has a cycling commitment. Cllrs discussed alternatives but there was no agreement on a suitable alternative at present which would suit everyone. 
2. Advertising Signs .The Clerk will ask Bev. Kirk to check on Estate Agent signs on the A58 which are illegal .(Action JG) 
3. Potholes in The Ginnel  Rosie Watts of PROW has agreed to have these  patched. t. 
4. Report from Scout Group by Chairman of Bardsey Group Executive on Work Day on June 25th creating Access Path to Scout Hut. Cllrs were impressed at the initiative taken by the Group and the hard work accomplished on the day.
5. Footpath Maintenance Clifford PC have written advising the Council of a decision by LCC to reduce the number of cuts to footpaths from 3 to 1 per year. They have a statutory duty to maintain the surface of footpaths but are trusting that no one will take them to court for failing to do this. They wanted to gauge the reaction of other PCs in the area. The Clerk reported that EKPC feels strongly about this and has invited Ann Castle to come to a PC meeting to discuss the matter. She will report that BPC is also strongly against the reduction in work.
6.Condition of Steps and Path near Cornmill end of path to Callister Hall. This had been reported to Cllr Frankland and has been dealt with by Cllrs. 
7. Obscured 30mph sign in A58 Bus Stop Area. Cllr Hoyland raised this matter. 
8. Japanese Knotweed on Church Lane. This has been reported to the Clerk by a resident who had noticed it under the old railway bridge. She will report it to LCC (Action JG) 
9. Invitation to Bramham Park on Monday July 28 to discuss Bramham Park Draft Strategy. 

Nick Lane Fox has issued this invitation to the Chairman. He and the Vice- Chairman, Cllr Frankland, intend to accept ,and other Cllrs were offered the opportunity to join them.
6616   MINOR MATTERS FOR DELEGATION TO CLERK/NEXT AGENDA.
1. Absence of Signs  Cllr Frankland pointed out that in the draft Neighbourhood Plan for Linton emphasis had been placed on the elimination of all signs from the village. 

Signed:

Date: 
BPC July 14 Mins. 
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